1 September 2023
Dear El Paso County Neighbors,

We are residents in the Canterbury Estates neighborhood in Monument, Colorado and
members of the Canterbury HOA. Our neighbors, the Chapman family, own and operate
the Colorado Pumpkin Patch and Kids Ranch located within our neighborhood. It has
been a delight to frequently walk to the Patch and enjoy the amenities. We host friends
and family from out of the area intentionally in order to coordinate with the farm’s
activities. We have nothing but good experiences related to the farm, and our
interactions with the staff and owners have been truly a blessing to our family and
friends. We also know, through our own personal experience over several seasons, that
the Chapmans are authentic, good people and excellent neighbors. We believe they are
an asset to our community and we would like to see this family and this family-owned
business stay in our neighborhood and thrive.

Sincerely,
The Powell Family: Jeremy, Jackie, Brayden, & Kaiya (of Canterbury Estates)
17940 Canterbury Drive, Monument, CO 80132, 805-660-2328

Friends and family we
have hosted in our
home who have also
enjoyed the farm on at
least two different visits:

The Powell Family: Aaron,
Tammy, Sienna, John, Calvin, &
Adelaide (of Denver, CO)

The Powell Family: Sarah,
Dusty, Caleb, & Naomi
(of Bailey, CO)

The Larmi Family: Lisa, Greg,
Callie, Chris, & Colton
(of Ventura, CA)

The Nolan Family: Brandon,
Christina, MJ, Hayley, & Dallas
(of Tyler, TX)

The Armagost Family: Amanda,
Jeff, Xander, Marilla, & Verity
(of Palmer, AK)




